City of Kevil Monthly Meeting

March 7th @ 10:00 a.m.

Attendance: Mayor Charles Burnley, Commissioner Walt Burnley, Commissioner Bruce Romaine, Commissioner Debbie Bridges, City Manager Tim Myatt, and City Clerk Christy Bishop.

The City of Kevil met on March 7th, 2025 @ 10:00 a.m. Minutes of the previous meeting were read, Commissioner Bridges made a motion to approve the minutes and Commissioner Burnley seconded the motion, motion carried.

Minutes:

- Rod Martin is working on the annexation of Amy Lynn and Boone Crossing
- Republic trash requested that the city discuss a service contract for trash pickup within city limits, the City decided not to proceed with that.
- Discussion was held regarding increasing the mileage rate from 2019, which was \$0.30.
 Commissioner Burnley made a motion to raise the mileage to the standard rate of \$0.70 for 2025, which was seconded by Commissioner Romaine; the motion carried.
- Tim mentioned the issues we've had with the pumps at Whispering Oaks and discussed the progress on the three-phase project, which has already been designed and approved by the state.
- An educational flyer was discussed for sewer customers to inform them about the damage debris can cause in the sewer system and the potential costs that may be passed on to the customer.
- City will send a nuisance letter to 463 Wyatt Ave.

Commissioner Romaine made a motion to adjourn, Commissioner Burnley seconded that motion, motion carried, meeting was adjourned.